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Timothy Good wrote in his books that “reliable sources” told him of 
Neil Armstrong’s private confessions to strangers that he had 
encountered UFOs on Apollo-11.  

In 1986, Armstrong wrote a letter to Good: 

“Your reliable sources are unreliable. There were no objects reported, 
found or seen on Apollo 11 or any other Apollo flight other than of 
natural origin. All observations on all Apollo flights were fully reported 
to the public.” 

Good published the denial letter in a subsequent book, “Above Top 
Secret.” But he later insisted the quotation was authentic, and 
occurred during a science conference, where he admits Armstrong’s 
name did not appear as a participant, but Good suggests the records 
were altered to conceal his presence there.  

 


